LAMBTON FEDERATION OF AGRICULTURE
ANNUAL BANQUET AND MEETING

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2010
FAIR BUILDING, WYOMING

The mission of the LFA is to be an Advocate for Agricultural Producers
through Networking, Education and Communications twith Comni ity
and Governments.






Presidents Report

The 2009 - 2010 year ended up being both challenging and rewarding. This was my first full term as
president of the Lambton Federation of Agriculture. Some of the year’s highlights are listed below.

I started out the year with the hope to improve communication between the LFA and the different
commodity groups within Lambton County. In March we hosted a meeting with many of the commeodity
groups and all four local MP's and MPP’s. The meeting was very well received by all groups and agreed
that we should continue to host these meetings at least once a year.

Our map committee worked very hard at developing the 3™ edition of the Locally Lambton Food and
Fun Map. It was bigger, brighter and better than previous years as support continues to grow for this
wonderful initiative. The map committee also organized our 2™ annual Locally Lambton map tour which
showcases different map participants. The day did not go quite as well as planned and we hope that
more focus and advertising can be directed toward this project in the upcoming year.

The political awareness committee continues to work toward a land use policy that can guide us in
discussions with municipalities and land owners when issues may arise. This document will be
immediately useful as the City of Sarnia is currently reviewing their land use policy and creating a
strategy for moving forward. | have been working with this committee to ensure the best use for
Agriculture land is a primary issue.

One other project that | have been working with is a Community Food Summit. The priority of this group
is to allow all Lambton County residents equal and fair access to locally grown food, while ensuring fair
returns for the farmers who produce these foods. This group has already hosted some regional meetings
to gain feedback about issues regarding access to local food and will be hosting a Food Summit
tomorrow, Saturday, November 20", to gain more understanding of these issues.

As a board we need to be continually improving and finding ways to connect with the grass roots
farmer. This will allow our board to be more educated and responsive when issues arise with any of our
members,

Kevin Forbes



Lambton Kent Agriculture in the Classroom

LKAITC committee is operated by volunteers as a non profit organization delivering successful
agriculture programs to local school children. Increasing awareness of agri- food industry
continues to be the mandate of the committee.

Some of the projects done by LKAIITC are Harvest Days at Ridgetown Campus, Spring Days at
Canatara Park; donate to Science Education Partnership to develop agricultural based kits for
teachers, and the Healthy Eating Club.

Harvest Days at Ridgtown Campus is very successful. The program is for 6 days and rotates
students through 4 stations. A Day in the Dairy, Early settlers, Soils and Seeds, and [ Spy -a
wagon ride around the campus pointing out the different agriculture buildings and crops. There
are about 600 plus students that go through the program.

Spring Days at Canatara Park is in it's second season. Ten schools participated this year with
244 students. This was slightly down from the first year due to a fog day. Topics for the grade 4
students included Farm Foods for Healthy Living, Rocks to Food, Pulleys and Levers and Living
with Animals. Harvest Days and Spring Days are curriculum based for grade 3 and grade 4
students.

A donation was once again made to Science Education Partnership (SEP) for updating and
developing agricultural related kits for the teachers of Lambton Kent District School Board and
the St. Clair Catholic District School Board. Kits provided are Gr. 2 Life Systems-- Farm
Animals, Gr.3 Life Systems-- Plants, Gr. 3 Earth and Space Systems--Soils, and Gr. 7 Life
Systems-- Ecosystems. Numbers are not in for this year but last year 17 classes did Farm
Animals, 51 classes did Plants, 48 classes did Soil and 32 classes did Ecosystems.

The Healthy Eating Club targets gr. 6,7 and 8.The goal of the club is to promote healthy eating
while allowing students to try new things, to learn where their food comes from, and to
understand the importance that agriculture plays in everyone's daily lives. Each club meets twice
a week for a period of 8 weeks totalling 16, 40 minute sessions. Each week focuses on a specific
food group and topic. One session per week involves hands on food preparation an sampling:
The other session has a producer/commodity person delivering a positive message around the
healthy eating of Ontario farm-grown products. Local grown is promoted. This club is very
popular and enjoyed by the students. They enjoy the farmers coming in to talk and have many
questions for them. The schools this year are Lansdowne Public School-Sarnia, Kinnwood
Public School-Forest, Tecumseh Public School-Chatham, King George Public School -
Chatham. The funding this year was provided by Sarnia Community Foundation for Lambton
County and Chatham Kent Community Foundation for Kent County. With out their support this
club would not happen this year.

Our annual gala fund raising dinner called "A Taste of Lambton Kent" is always a success thanks
to our strong supporters. The elegant 6 course meal is followed by a live auction which is

always a lot of fun. The donations from businesses, organizations, private donators and those
attending the annual gala and auction allow LKAITC to continue with their projects.

Submitted by
Dennis Bryson



Annual Report for Lambton Federation of Agriculture

2010 —An OFA Perspective

Submitted by Don Burgess
Member Service Representative Lambton-Middlesex

1-877-668-3276 or don.burgess@ofa.on.ca

I have completed my second year working for the OFA. In 2008 | was the interim Member
Service Representative (MSR) for Elgin-Oxford while Janine Lunn was on maternity leave and
this last year | was an interim MSR for Becky Lunn-Dewitt. The joke around the office was that |
have become a maternity replacement specialist. Prior to the OFA, | worked 13 yrs for Fingal
Farm Supply in Sales and Customer Service and lived on the family farm south of St.Thomas.

I have enjoyed my year with you and look forward to be your OFA Representative in the future.
At time of writing, Becky has announced that she is staying home on her Dairy Farm with
husband and two children. All of us wish Becky “All the Best” and thank her for her years at
Lambton-Middlesex.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns at the office or the above
number. My office door, when | am there, is always open.

Issues of the Last Year

There are approx. 150 issues that the OFA are working on at any one time. Here are just a few
of the major issues:

With the prices plummeting in Pork with the advent of HIN1 (many called it Swine Flu), Beef
and grain prices at an all time low, it was decided that we needed a Business Risk Management
Plan (BRMP) that would aid farm income as AgriStability has not worked. Your Directors of
Lambton Federation of Agriculture (LFA) made appointments to lobby your MPP’s to geta
BRMP implemented. It was announced at the OFA Convention that Canada needed a National
Food Strategy (something that has since been taken up by the CFA) and that included a BRMP.
The Ontario Agriculture Sustainability Coalition (OASC) was formed as a combined group who
shares the same objective to pressure the government to take action. The OASC has made gains
with the announcement that the BRM for Grains & Oilseeds has been extended for another
year. Please keep asking your MPP/MP for BRMP programs that are timely, responsive and
predictable.



The OFA has been I‘nbbwng governments to get permission to control predators (ie. {.‘uyutes} It
wasn’t until a small dog was taken by a coyote in Toronto that the problem has been noticed.

is time our government officials take some serious action to bring an end to predators kflhng
livestock on Ontario farms, and we have called on OMAFRA and the MNR to take immediate
action to protect livestock, dogs, people, and farm businesses from an out-of-control predator
crisis.

The Ontario Endangered Species Act has put pressure on some farming operations to continue
their normal farming operations. Everything from cleaning a surface drain to tearing down an
old barn could be affected. The OFA is working to get fair compensation for the loss of
production and cost incurred to protect species.

One of the critical issues for Lambton was the restriction of trucks on Lakeshore Rd. The urban
residents were looking to restrict all truck traffic. The LFA worked to support that farms can still
receive inputs by truck and truck produced commodities so as to continue with the business of
farming.

In 2010 many small local abattoirs were inspected by OMFRA Inspectors and told if they did not
meet the new safe food guidelines, for their premises, they would be shut down. The OFA
organized a small group of abattoir operators to meet with the government officials and is
confident that a compromise can be reached that will allow the production of safe food and
that changes to the premises will still be affordable.

The Green Energy Act opened the door to use alternate sources for energy, including wind,
solar, and biogas. Much to the Ontario Power Authority’s (OPA) surprise they received approx.
16,000 applications for solar power (many from farms) for solar panels when they offered 80.2
cents /kw hr. As a result in July they announced that they had changed their mind and were
lowering the rate to 56 cents for ground mounted units. The OFA fought and won the rate of
80.2 cents for ground mounted units where the application was in before the July
announcement.

Many were disappointed when the Ontario Government announced that it would start the HST.
The OFA were successful in having most farm inputs zero rated for HST and is still working to
have exemption at source.



Local Events

On March 27" the LFA held a MP/MPP meeting where different Commodity Heads could report
on their need for government support and receive what the different levels of government
were doing.

On June 29" LFA hosted a tour for Bette Jean Crews, President of the OFA. The day started with
a radio interview with Bette Jean and Kevin Forbes, President of LFA, followed with a tour of
Research Park, Dairy BBQ, and a showcase of the Innovation Award winners at Lauren Van
Ewyks'.

On Aug. 26™ LFA held its’ annual Regional Meeting. OMAFRA’s Don Hilborn spoke on Green
Energy.

The LFA will continue to hold local events to keep their membership informed.

Foodyville

At the 2010 International Plowing Match (IPM) held in St.Thomas the OFA introduced their
Foodville Display. It consists of a miniature farm, processing plant and community to show the
progression of food from the farm to retail. It was very well received as a training tool for
children and the general public and emphasizes the need to Buy Local and a National Food
Strategy. To see the complete story and display visit www.foodville.org.



LFA ANNUAL MEETING
MNovember 21, 2009

Wyoming Fair Building, Wyoming
6:00 pm Members and guests enjoyed a “Taste of Lambton™ and a social time
featuring vegetables
6:30 pm Everyone joined together singing O Canada

It was moved by Bill Milliken and seconded by Lauren Van Ewyk to
accept the minutes from November 28, 2008 annual meeting as circulated, carried.

It was moved by Kevin Forbes and seconded by Don Dunlop to
accept the Treasurer’s report as circulated, carried.

It was moved by Kathy O*Hara Wilson that we retain World Data, if
available, to do the 2009-2010 audit, seconded by Chris Williamson, earried.

It was moved by Dan Caron and seconded by Debbie Gilliard to accept
the reports as circulated, carried.

Don Burgess proceeded with the election of directors and officers
and appointed Ralph Brodie and Bryan Boyle as scrutineers. It was moved by Kevin
Forbes that should be there an election, voting take place by a show of hands, seconded
by Dennis Bryson, carried.

All Positions were declared vacant.

The nominating committee advised that Lauren Van Ewyk would let her
name stand for director in St. Clair Township; Kevin Forbes in City of Sarnia; Kathy
O’Hara Wilson for Enniskillen; Chris Williamson for Lambton Shores, Warwick —
vacant; Bill Milliken for Brooke and Dawn-Euphemia and Plympton-Wyoming would
remain vacant. Nominations were closed and the above-noted were acclaimed.

Directors at Large will include Debbie Gilliard, Tony Beernink, Brooke
Leystra, Ron MacDougall, Don McCabe, Joe Dickenson, Peter Greydanus, Doug Krall,
Don Dunlop, Ken Dunlop and Harry Buurma. Nominations were closed and the above-
noted were acclaimed.

For position of 2™ Vrice, Chris Williamson, was nominated; for 1% Vice,
Ronald MacDougall and for President, Kevin Forbes. Nominations were closed and the

Above noted were acclaimed.

No resolutions were brought forward for discussion.

Grace was led by Dennis Bryson and a wonderful roast beef supper
was enjoyed by all.



Chris Williamson thanked the fairboard for the great meal.

Ken Dunlop introduced the head table and Bill Milliken introduced
our guests attending the banquet from area federations, along with MP & MPP’s.

Debbie Gilliard introduced our guest speaker, Jay Campbell and his wife,
Nancy. Jay gave a very interesting and informative talk on how the day-to-day weather is
determined and his forecast for the upcoming year. Kathy O’Hara Wilson thanked our
speaker with a token of appreciation.

Constable Reurink attending on behalf of the Children’s Safety Village
telling us about the proposed village. They are in need of funding and land to get this
project off the ground.

The presentation of the scholarship winners were made by Kevin Forbes.

Bell $500 Nicole Stewardson  (absent)

Bell $250 Alyssa Straatman

Anderson $500 Denise Syer (absent — present to her mother)
Wakefield $500 Karly Campbell (absent)

Stewardson $500 Caitlin Steven (absent)

Kerrigan $200 Tyson Cooper

Abraham $250 Colleen McLean presented by Bryan Boyle

Congratulations to all winners!

Ann MeGugan presented the Women’s Institute scholarship to Charity
Smith and Marijke Vander Klok.

Ken Dunlop announced that there will be a Lambton Agricultural Hall of
Fame up and going in 2010 and application forms are available from the LFA office.

OFA director pins were presented to new directors and the new President
& Vice Presidents who were in attendance and door prizes were given out.

Brooke Leystra presented Ken Dunlop with a gift on behalf of the LFA
directors and thanked him for his dedication as President for the past 2 years.

Kevin Forbes presented George Dickenson with a small token of
appreciation as he retires as LFA Vice-President and Director.

Lots of great door prizes, including tractors from Podolinsky Farm
Equipment, Advantage Farm Equipment, Kucera Farm Equipment and Delta Power
Equipment were handed out.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 pm.



4191 Robert Street

WORLD DATA SERVICE LTD. P.0. Box 760

Petrolia, Ontario
MNOM 1R0

Phone (519) 882 2230

November 1,2010

Directors and Members
Lambton Federation of Agriculture

Dear Members:

RE: 2010 year end

We have reviewed your accounting records and statement as at
September 30,2010 with your secretary and have found them to be in
balance for the year then ending.

The statements and records were verified and found to be in balance
and properly kept in accordance with gocd accounting principles.

The statements attached here to reflect the position of your
association at September 30,2010

Thank you for the opportunity to have been of service to you in
201¢c.

Yours truly

orldsbata Service Ltd.



LAMBTON FEDERATION OF AGRICULTURE
FINANCIAL STATEMENT

October 1, 2009 - September 30, 2010

RECEIPTS
Annual Meeting $ 1,740.00
Interest $ 1,456.29
Map Income $20,094.89
OFA Rebate $55,290.00
Regional Meeting $  80.00
Scholarship Interest § 1,506.50
Other (display @ fair) $ 15.00
Total $80,182.68
EXPENSES
Advertising & Newsletter $ 2,297.50
Annual meeting $ 2,768.22
Bank Charges £ 11116
Consumer Relations, PR, Promotion, Training $ 149551
Contract Labour $ 5.257.50
Convention $ 6.597.50
Donations $ 1.899.35
Insurance $ 71496
Internet maintenance §  746.03
Leaders Tour § 28298
Map $14.480.62
Mileage $ 432424
Miscellaneous $ 16485
Office expenses $ 2.854.71
Per Diem paid to directors $10,550.00
Political Awareness $§  97.50
Projects $ 2,006.00
Regional meeting $ 387.15
Scholarship payments $ 2,700.00
Total $59,735.78

Surplus for 2010

$20,446.90



LAMBTON FEDERATION OF AGRICULTURE

BALANCE SHEET

SEPTEMBER 30, 2010

ASSETS
Cash in Bank Savings

Cash in Bank Chequing

Cash in Reserve account (MRS)
GIC - operating

GIC - scholarship money

Total Assets

MEMBER EQUITY
Balance from 2009
Profit for 2010

Total Equity
SCHOLARSHIP MONEY HELD IN TRUST

Bell-Federation
Kerrigan

Total

$21,575.29
$10,396.41
$29,465.06
$39.474.41
$19,500.00

$99.964.27
$20.446.90

$15,000.00
$ 2.000.00

$17,000.00

$120,411.17

$5120,411.17



ANDERSON SCHOLARSHIP

(LFA money)
INCOME:
Balance October 1, 2009 $6.500.00
GIC interest £ 23400
From General Fund $ 266.00
Withdraw $ 500.00
Total $ 500.00 $7,000.00

GIC $6,500.00 Effort Trust 1.6%

STEWARDSON SCHOLARSHIP
(LFA money)

INCOME: '

Balance October 1, 2009 $6,500.00
GIC interest $ 325.00
From General Fund $ 175.00
Withdraw % 500.00

Total $ 500.00 $7,000.00

GIC $6,500.00 Effort Trust 1.6%

STEWARDSON & ANDERSON SCHOLARSHIP

(LFA money)
INCOME:
Balance October 1, 2007 - $3.000.00
GIC interest $ 4223
Withdraw $42.23
Total $42.23 $3,000.00

GIC $3,000.00 Resmor Trust 1.4%




BELL FEDERATION SCHOLARSHIP
{(In Trust)
October 1, 2009 — September 30, 2010

INCOME:

Balance October 1, 2009 $15,000.00
GIC Interest ¥  700.00
From General Fund % 50.00
Withdraw £750.00

Total $750.00 $15,750.00

GIC Community Trust 1.6%

KERRIGAN SCHOLARSHIP
(In Trust)
October 1, 2009 — September 30, 2010

INCOME:
Balance October 1, 2009

GIC interest

From General Fund

"I_-"-"imdraw $200.00
Total $200.00

GIC $2.000.00 Laurentian 4.5%

$2.000.00
$ 157.50
§ 4250

$2,200.00

BILL & DOROTHY ABRAHAM BURSARY

(LFA money)
October 1, 2009 — September 30, 2010

INCOME:

Balance October 1, 2009 £3.500.00
GIC interest $  90.00
From General Fund £ 160.00
Withdraw $250.00

Total $250.00 $3,750.00

GIC Laurentian 4.5%




WAKEFIELD SCHOLARSHIP

(LFA money)
INCOME:
No investment
From General Fund $500.00
Withdraw $500.00

Total S500.00 $500.00



ENVIRONMENT REPORT

The Lambton Federation learned that a new natural gas pipeline has been approved for St. Clair and
Dawn-Euphemia Townships. On March 10 the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) gave its approval for the
Dawn Gateway Pipeline Limited Partnership to construct a 17 kilometre pipeline and "associated facilities”
in southern Lambton County.

The pipeline is part of a larger project in the Dawn Gateway Pipeline Limited Partnership between Spectra
Energy and DTE. The 34 kilometre pipeline will connect the Dawn Compressor site in Ontario and the
Belle River Mills storage site in Michigan.

In a previous decision, the energy board gave Union Gas Limited the permission to sell the 5t. Clair Line
to DGLP, as part of the overall project, on the condition that ratepayers receive $6.4 million.

As a part of the decision, DGLP will be able to charge for transportation charges for any natural gas
traveling through the pipeline. At one point during the discussion there was a desire to make the pipeline
a federation project and therefore local constituents would have virtually no "say" in discussions
surrounding the pipeline. The OEB denied this application.

The Environmental Committee watched the roller coaster ride taken by the various sources of generating
electricity. Wind power, solar power and biomass production as well as smart meters and Time-of use
measurements became and remain topics of concern for the rural public. The rupturing of the Enbridge
Pipeline in Kalamazoo introduced a variety of questions concerning our underground environment and the
treatment of such problems by the participating companies and now the possibility of burning biomass at
Lambton Generating Station has opened a door of hope and opportunity for our area. What a

whirlwind this year has been!

Lauren Van Ewyk & Kathy O'Hara Wilson
FARM SAFETY REPORT

The Lambton Farm Safety Committee held its annual Farm Safety Day in Forest this year with over 120
children in attendance. We also saw over 700 children attend Agriculture in the classroom at Brigden Fair
this year. Students, parents and teachers came from schools in Samia, Port Lambton, Corunna and
Petrolia. Identifying root vegetables, identifying household poisons and other hazardous materials,
learning about the incredible egg, were some of the workshops offered. We thank the arganizing
committees and volunteers who donated their valuable time for this very effective and enjoyable day at
the fair.

The Video Lending Library saw an overhaul this year with new videos on personal safety, water safety,
fire safety and drug safety being added by the Canadian Red Cross and Community Safety Net. Videos are
available by contacting Kathy O'Hara Wilson at koharawilson@hotmail.com or any member of the
Lambton Federation of Agriculture.




POLICY ADVISORY COUNCIL REPORT
Policy Advisory Council Members: Ken Dunlop, Dennis Bryson, Lauren Van Ewyk

This past year we have attended 4 PAC meetings. Two were scheduled as regional meetings,
being held in Guelph (January), London (October), and two at the Doubletree in Toronto. At
these meetings we had opportunity to have our member concerns addressed, in particular the
poor regulation and monitoring of animals at the stock yards, as some have had good animals
become condemned. Other issues addressed involve the ability for young farmers to become
established agricultural businesses, MPAC regulations, problems with trespassing on the farm.
The Buy Local movement continues to be driving our federations to be creative and develop buy
local maps for their members. We also received updates on continuing files regarding Carbon
trading, drainage task team, and Business Risk Management.

The January meeting focused on the National Food Strategy that the OFA is heading up, with the
support of the Canadian Federation and various other provinces to devise a strategy that ensures
Canadians have access to safe, nutritious food that is grown here in Canada which is sustainable
for farmers to produce. The members would like to see this “grass-roots” movement be
developed by the federation and spearheaded by them. There is discussion to gain support from
businesses rather than specifically the governing bodies. This is a revolving file that will never be
laid to rest, as food security is expected to become increasingly scarce, and consumers are
expected to demand more accountability in the future. '

The April meeting centered on predation and the expected changed to the ministry acts.
Presentations from OMAFRA, and MNR. were well received. The discussions centered on whether
the currently EFP programs are sufficient and if further requlations on farmers should be
imposed. The consensus is that farmers should not be responsible to control the predation
problems they are facing solely at their expenses, nor are the current programs sufficient to
address the needs of farmers. Farmers need to follow a “best practices policy”, however should
not suffer losses due to out of control wildlife populations that have arose. IT is believed there
need to be additional training to officers that evaluate losses as it appears to significantly vary
between regions, and further the amount of compensation must increase.

In August, we discussed the current land use policy. This policy had already seemingly been
adapted. There was very little desire to change the currently policy. Most representatives did not
want to see the severance regulations changed, with the exception of some younger farmers in
particular. Much of the discussions focused on this problem, as many counties have various
regulations that are enforced. '

The October meeting was intended to address the "Open for Business” initiatives that the
province has asked the OFA to spearhead. There were no speakers at this PAC meeting, and
there were little imperative discussions as it appeared that much of work has already been
completed. The members felt that OFA needs to address the over-regulated issues effecting
farmers, and streamline the process to have these issues dealt with.

We say good-bye to Ken and Dennis this year. They have been essential members to our PAC
team, and have done a wonderful job in representing you! All the best in your future endeavors.



MAP/PROMOTION REPORT

The 3 edition of the “Locally Lambton Food & Fun Map” was declared a great success
this year.

We had 47 participants on this year's map being a considerable increase in those who
participated on the 2008 map and we had more variety of producers advertising. Forty
thousand maps were printed with most of them in circulation.

We feel the project was a success and helped promote the local products in Lambton
County. The group will be able to do a reprint of the maps in 2011 and a new version
will be made in 2012 while our website (www.locallylambton.com) is available to join at
any time.

We were thankful for the support of the Samia-Lambton Business Development
Corporation who assisted us in obtaining a large grant. We also want to thank the
municipalities, Sarnia Tourism, Sarnia-Lambton Chamber of Commerce, Lambton
County Health Services & the Lambton County library system for their support and
distribution of maps.

Details for the 2011 map tour will be made availabje on early spring.

NEWSLETTER/WEBSITE

We encourage you to visit our website at www.lfawebsite.ca. We are hoping to geta
local newsletter distributed in the new year to OFA members in Lambton County,
keeping you updated on local events & concerns, If you wish to be on this email list,

please forward it to lambtonfederation@hotmail.com.

THANK YOU FOR ATTENDING OUR BANQUET!
{F YOU HAVE AGRICULTURAL CONCERNS, PLEASE
DO NOT HESITATE TO CONTACT YOUR TOWNSHIP

DIRECTOR OR THE LFA OFFICE AT ANY TIME.



